WESTERN RACINE COUNTY SEWERAGE DISTRICT MEETING

Tuesday, August 20, 2019

President Bakke called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  Present at the time were: Lynn Tamblyn, Chris Bennett, Frank Czuta, Vince Klemko, Jeff Bratz.
Minutes of Previous Meeting – Motion made by Klemko, seconded by Bennett to approve the minutes dated July 23, 2019.  Motion Carried.

Invoices to be Approved – Motion was made by Bennett and seconded by Czuta to approve the July invoices as presented.  Motion carried.  

Correspondence – Notice from the Town of Vernon – Resolution for the Cooperative Plan for sludge disposal.

DNR – Received request to participate in testing for chemicals in the water.
Monthly Plant Operations Report – Bratz reported that flows decreased slightly.  District has received a large amount from connection fees. An inquiry was made to the Village of Rochester regarding the connection fees for the installation of a car wash at Millgate. Bratz shared that there were variables pertaining to this fee.  After a discussion, it was decided that the District will evaluate the situation before determining what connection fees should be charged.

Waterford Sanitary District Report – Bratz, Klemko and Bennett all attended the WSD District meeting. They recapped the meeting.  WSD has stated that testing results will be available on the cloud. They plan on purchasing a hydrogen sulfide meter, and will do continuous logging of results.  They are committed to doing better.  
Finances – Tamblyn reviewed:
· 2019 Connection fees

· Balances in all accounts

· District has accepted a gentlemen’s agreement with Community State Bank to maintain a balance of $1,000,000 to earn 2% interest.

Tamblyn explained he is concerned about the lack of a successor plan for the Commission. He will be showing the Commissioners what needs to be done each month by the Financial Officer, which may include monthly reports on the status of funds held by the District.  
Bratz mentioned there is a CD due now. This will be cashed out and the $250,000 put into the general savings account.

A general discussion was held on:

· Rates, flows and municipalities.

· Sewer main on the east side of Hwy 36

· Both the Waterford & Rochester lift stations cannot handle additional flows

· Future expansion for the District

· Lift station will need to be added – interceptor plan has been in place since 2002

· Responsibility lies on both WRCSD and the municipalities

· Inter municipal agreements will be needed

· WRCSD needs to reach out to each municipality for information on all future developments

· ROW’s could be issue

· Bratz & Commissioners to attend meetings for each entity

Other Business – None.

Motion made by Bennett and seconded by Czuta to adjourn the meeting at 7:56 PM.  Motion carried.

The next regular meeting will be September 17, 2019 at 7:00 PM.

Ellie Mack

Recording Secretary

